North American Numbering Council

c/o Columbia Institute for Tele-Information

Columbia Business School

1A Uris Hall

3022 Broadway

New York, NY 10027-6902

January 29, 2003

Mr. William Maher 

Chief, Wireline Competition Bureau

Federal Communications Commission

445 Twelfth Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20544

RE:  NPRM for Intermediate Numbers

Dear Mr. Maher:

On behalf of the North American Numbering Council (NANC), I am writing to request that the FCC institute a rule-making proceeding to revise and clarify certain provisions of the Commission’s rules that affect the definition of Intermediate Numbers (INs). The rule change is required because carriers are being denied numbering resources due to disparate interpretations of INs.

NANC established an Issues Management Group (IMG) to review the issue. Attached to this letter are two self-explanatory documents which describe the problem and suggest changes to the rules to solve it:

1. A report which represents the views of a majority of the members of the IMG; and,

2. A minority report of the California Public Utilities Commission.

It is important to note that both reports agree that clarification of the definition of Intermediate Numbers (and corresponding changes in reporting requirements) are

warranted, and both agree that the appropriate means for refining the definition would be an FCC rulemaking.

Sincerely,

Robert C. Atkinson

Chairman

cc:
NANC Members


Diane Griffin


Cheryl Callahan


Sanford Williams


John Manning – NANPA


Barry Bishop - PA

